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{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 
Fri 14 ..................... Yr 3 Scienceworks 
Fri 14 ..................... Foundation Swimming Program 
Fri 14 ..................... Walkathon Donations Due 
Mon 17 ................. Yr 6 Mini Boss 
Wed 19 ................. Yr 3 Camp – Deposit 
Thu 20 ................... Junior House Athletics 
Fri 21 ..................... Yr 4 First Aid in Schools Permission 
 
bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 
Mon 12 ................. Yr 3 Camp – Final Payment 
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{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 

Wed 19 ................. Yr 3 Scienceworks Excursion 
Fri 21 ..................... Footy Colours Day 
CǊƛ нм .................... ¢ŜǊƳ о 9ƴŘǎ ς нΥолǇƳ 5ƛǎƳƛǎǎŀƭ 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ 

Tue 9 – Thu 25 ...... Yr 1 Swimming 
Wed 10 ................. Music Solo Night 2018 
Fri 12 ..................... Yr 6 Mini Boss 
Mon 15 ................. Free Dental Check up (Dental Van) 
Mon 15 ................. Yr 4 First Aid in Schools 
Wed 17 ................. Parents and Friends Meeting 7:30pm 
Fri 19 ..................... Junior House Athletics 
Tue 23 ................... Fiver for a Farmer per Family 
Tue 30 – 16 Nov .... Foundation Swimming Program 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ 
Mon 3 – Wed 5 ..... Yr 3 Camp 
 
 
 
 
 

Students Řƻ ƴƻǘ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ on  

Public Holidays or student-free/Curriculum day 
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On Tuesday I had the pleasure of opening our annual Kids 
Teaching Kids Program which has grown to 10 Primary and 
Secondary Schools attending the whole day program.  Loretta 
Leary does an amazing job leading our Sustainability Program. 
What really impressed me was the high level of engagement that 
had been sourced from environmental organisations to be 
represented at our KTK Program along with the wonderful 
sharing of ideas between students from different schools. 
We cannot underestimate the importance of empowering our 
younger generation with the necessary tools to help solve the 
problems that older generations have created. 
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Congratulations to the students from Years 4-6 who 
demonstrated digital programs used in their classrooms to 
engage and enhance learning with a view to educating current 
Year 3 families with regards to the value of our BYOD Laptop 
program.  Thanks to Tania Hunter, Jen Dynan and the Years 4-6 
teachers for giving up their time to support this very valuable 
program we have at Mount Waverley Primary School. 
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Thanks to Tina Kolivas and her team of helpers for organising the 
Father’s Day Stall. This Sunday we have our Bunnings BBQ 
Fundraiser at Notting Hill and assistance would be greatly 
appreciated.  If you are able to assist, please contact the General 
Office and they will put you in contact with the coordinator.  
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Well done to the Level 5 and 6 Teams for organising the 
Walk-a-Thon.  It was a great deal of fun and money raised will be 
used to purchase additional literacy resources. 
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Congratulations to Cassie Kemp, Dale Carroll and the students in 
the Athletics Team.  It takes a great deal of effort and talent to 
finish first in the competition.  The competition was very close 
with some very exciting relay races to finish off the day. 
                                                                                                  Continued.. 
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Every Monday at 9am in the school hall. Everyone 
welcome. 
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https://mwps-vic.compass.education 

 
нлму ¢ŜǊƳ 5ŀǘŜǎ 

Term 3: 16 July – 21 September 

Term 4: 8 October – 21 December 

 

Mount Waverley Primary School 

37-45 Park Lane 

Mount Waverley  VIC  3149 

Telephone: (03) 9807 1480 

Email: mount.waverley.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Website: www.mountwaverleyps.vic.edu.au 

Principal: Mr Greg Paine 

Office Hours: 8:30am – 4:30pm Monday to Friday 

 during school terms 
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Congratulations to Christine Priddle who has been appointed to 
the Business Manager’s position at South Melbourne Park 
Primary School which is a new school currently under 
construction. 
Christine has been a pleasure to work with and has served 
Mount Waverley Primary School both as a parent and employee 
with great dedication.  Christine takes up this position on 
8 October at the start of next term.  We are currently advertising 
for a replacement Business Manager. 
I wish Christine all the very best in her new role. 
 
 
 
 
 
DǊŜƎ tŀƛƴŜ 
tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 
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So many wonderful events have been happening at MWPS over this week. The school has been buzzing with excitement 
and it has been a fantastic opportunity for MWPS to showcase our school. 
 
KTK DAY AT MWPS 

Wow, what a fantastic day on Tuesday!  
The day ran so smoothly and professionally. Loretta Leary organised and coordinated an amazing day for 10 schools to 
visit and learn all about Sustainability. Our Year 6 KTK students ran a number of activities, demonstrated how we 
achieve our 5 Star Sustainability Rating and spoke about why it is so important for our future. I can’t speak more highly 
of our MWPS students, as they confidently spoke in front of a packed room of students and adults. It was such an 
amazing showcase of our school and the talk around the room from the staff and students from the other schools was 
extremely positive! A number of visiting staff commented on how fantastic it was that all of our staff were so 
committed to Sustainability at our school because it wouldn’t work without their support and I couldn’t agree more! 
The KTK Program offers students such a valuable opportunity to spread their wings and develop their skills in many 
different ways and it was inspiring to see it all unfold. Thanks again to everyone involved in making this amazing day 
happen. 
 
WALK-A-THON 

All of the MWPS students participated in our Walk-a-Thon event organised by the Level 5 & 6 teams. It was a fantastic 
day; sun shining, groovy music, plenty of smiles and everyone getting out and breathing in our fresh air while walking 
around our school. This was a fantastic way to get the whole school out and about together and finished in style with a 
picnic outside on the oval with all of the students and teachers. Many thanks to everyone involved in the organisation 
of the event. 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                Continued.. 
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DIGITAL SHOWCASE 
Wednesday night we had a number of Years 4-6 students demonstrating some of the different ways laptops and 
technology works in the senior school. The senior building was well attended, with a number of parents from the Year 3 
area coming to see what the 1:1 laptop program at MWPS is all about. Jen Dynan and her committee of Level 4-6 
teachers organised a fantastic evening that clearly showed the amazing things our students are achieving and how 
technology can be used to enhance the learning in all areas of the curriculum. Thanks again to all the Level 4-6 teachers 
who attended in support of the program! 
 
NAPLAN 
Recently all families with children in Years 3 & 5 received their individual NAPLAN results and schools received 
preliminary results for all states. These results show that Victorian children are doing well, and our state topped the 
results in 5 areas and were second in the other five. Our whole school system is focused on improvement and these 
results show that the Education State is working well. 
The individual student results of the NAPLAN tests provide diagnostic information for parents and teachers about a 
child’s performance in Literacy and Numeracy. This information is used to support our teaching and learning programs 
and improve student achievement. As a school we analyse the data, however, we do this in light of the fact that 
NAPLAN tests are just a ‘snapshot’ of student performance and are conducted under test conditions within short 
timelines in May. NAPLAN results are considered in conjunction with other assessment data collected by the school. 
I’m pleased to say that once again MWPS students have performed exceptionally well! I acknowledge our students, 
teachers and our parents, who provide tremendous support to our school. Together, we have created an outstanding 
learning environment for our students, which has enabled us to achieve these outstanding results! Parents are 
encouraged to contact their child’s teacher should they have any questions. 
 
 
 
 
Tania Hunter  
Acting Assistant Principal 
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This term Year 4 students have the opportunity to volunteer to help younger students with indoor lunchtime activities. 
This has helped to develop a range of skills and values including responsibility, organisation, communication and 
leadership. Here is what some of our volunteers have to say about the program: 
“It’s fun getting to know other students.” Randuli 
“Younger students can make friends and be with older students.” Catherine 
“It’s good to make new friends.” Will 
“I really like making things and colouring in.” Kiara 
“I really enjoyed being creative and it’s fun.” Hayoon 
“Being in the lunchtime clubs has taught me and the other Year 4’s how to be buddies for next year.” Riley 
“It has taught me to be more confident and it's good because I was more shy. Since there is lots of presentations 
coming up in the future, you won't be shy to say them.” Mia 
 
Giulia Bulled  
Year 4 Teacher 
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As per our Sunsmart Policy, all students are required to wear their school hats (NO CAPS) at 
school from Monday, 3 September 2018 onwards. Thank you. 
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The Kids Teaching Kids (KTK) Program promotes positive wellbeing and helps build resilience in young people. It raises 
awareness and drives action on local and global environmental issues, bringing communities together to solve common 
challenges and help the next generation of leaders who will take collective responsibility for our future. 
 
We connect and challenge students with real world issues, inspiring them to want to know more. By giving students the 
opportunity to present a workshop to others during Kids Teaching Kids Week or at one of the Kids Conferences, 
students see that they can have a positive impact on the world, starting in their own communities. They are given tools 
to manage their own learning and become confident, caring and informed citizens ready to take on new challenges. 
 
This year we played host to eleven other schools from around the state: Wheelers Hill PS, Mount Waverley North PS, 
Orchard Grove PS, Ashwood High, Mount Waverley Secondary, Mount Waverley Heights PS, Mulgrave PS, Hughesdale 
PS, Brandon Park PS, Jells Park PS and Harkaway PS. Other guests on the day included people from Monash Council, 
Sustainability Victoria, Resource Smart Schools, SCR Recycling Group (Mondo), Kids Teaching Kids and  Planet A’s Foodie 
Program. The Year 5/6 KTK team spent the day giving presentations on being waste wise, running workshops on 
permaculture gardening, Rubbish Free Lunch Days, water conservation and running School Sustainability tours. Our 
special guest was Costa Georgiadis from Gardening Australia, who spoke passionately about how all people, especially 
children, can make a difference and make the world a better place for everyone and everything. The feedback so far 
from the teachers and students alike has been amazing.  
 
I’d like to thank my team of helpers; Ms Rodda-Winden, Mr Parker, Mr Rooks, Ms Dynan, Ms Tsourlenes, Ms Stapleton, 
Ms Russell and Ms LaForest for all of their help leading up to and on the day. I’d also like to thank and congratulate the 
whole school on embracing sustainability in such a positive way. This was one of the driving factors for other schools 
wanting to attend our KTK Day. 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                                                                                                                Continued.. 
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The biggest congratulations goes to the KTK Team: Olivia A and Eadie A (Sustainability Captains), Sinead R, Austin M, 
Gianna Z, Kenneth C, Matthew L, Christian F, Nicola G, Emma G and Alyssa G. They have spent months preparing for the 
day and were outstanding presenters on the day. They are a true testament to the effectiveness of peer teaching and 
student voice and leadership.  
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The sun was shining and what a fantastic day we’ve had!  

Thank you to all of our superstar students and amazing teachers for getting into the spirit and making it a great  
Walk-a-Thon this year. 

A special congratulations to our Foundation students for completing their very first Walk-a-Thon. 

Please keep the sponsorship notes and donations coming. 

Once students have collected their sponsorship money, the sponsorship form needs to be returned to your class 
teacher and the sponsorship money needs to be paid via Qkr by Friday 14 September. Qkr payments can be found 
under ‘School Excursions and Events’ under the ‘Donations’ tab. 
 
Many thanks for your support. 
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Victorian State Schools Spectacular ï Get your tickets! 

Tickets open Thursday 19th July 9am at Ticketek. 

  

We are proud and excited to have some of our students participating in the нлму ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ {ǘŀǘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ 

{ǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊΥ ²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ .Ŝŀǘ. 

This year’s Spectacular will be held at Hisense Arena on Saturday 15 September, with two shows at 1pm and 

6:30pm.  

 

The journey of exploration will see Hisense Arena transformed into a mystical Venetian masquerade ball, a 

wondrous Steam Punk Fairground in a cornucopia of new and old mixed together. 

There is something for everyone’s musical taste in this year’s show, from Macklemore, Imagine Dragons, 

Sheppard, Tim Minchin, Beyonce, to Karl Jenkins. 

Talented young skaters, skate boarders, BMX riders, puppeteers, musicians, dancers and singers will feature 

on stage, while many other students will work behind the scenes, gaining unique, on-the-job, professional 

experience.  

 

This is a creative vision of industry professionals including Creative Director Neill Gladwin, Musical Director 

Chong Lim, Dance Director Deon Nuku, (Scooby Doo, Happy Feet, Moulin Rouge) and Associate Dance 

Director Yvette Lee, (Dancing with the Stars, X-Factor Australia, Australia’s Got Talent and So You Think You 

Can Dance). 

 

This program – managed by the Department of Education and Training – helps to develop each student’s 

performance skills, discipline, perseverance, cooperation and confidence under the training of industry 

professionals.  

 

For a fun, family entertainment experience, and to cheer on our students from the audience, be quick to 

secure tickets. 
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On the last of Term 3, (Friday 21st Sept) it will be Footy Colours Day. Students will be involved with lots of different 
activities. The Foundation students, Year 1s and 2s will be doing footy skills and the Years 3 & 4 will be in a footy match 
on our oval. The Year 5 & 6 students will walk to Mayfield Park to play a game of footy as well. 
 
During the school day the students will make a class footy team graph as well as other related activities. 
 
At the end of the day, there will be our yearly footy team parade. Remember school finishes at 2.30 that day! 
 
The students may come dressed in their favourite footy team colours. If your child does not have a team, can they 
choose one please and dress in the colours. Wearing the right colours not only adds to the festivities but it will help with 
our outside games and our graphing activity! 
 
Students are asked to bring along a gold coin donation which is going towards the State School Relief Fund. 
 
State Schools’ Relief offers a simple solution to kids who don’t have the same advantages as others.  
 
Their practical service ensures that every student, regardless of their background, can fully participate in education. 
Having a uniform and looking like everyone else ensures that all students feel included and valued. It provides everyone, 
regardless of background, with the opportunity to participate fully in schooling. 
 
State Schools' Relief is unique; no other Australian State has a similar organisation. The service promotes each child’s 
dignity because the service is run anonymously through the schools. 
 
It would be almost impossible to find a State School, no matter how prosperous, which has not had at least one student 
who has received assistance from us in the past 83 years. 
 
They have supported tens of thousands of young Victorians and their families, clothing 1 in 60 kids for school each 
year.  They remain the leading agency providing material support to young people in Victorian government schools. 
 
Please remember to donate a gold coin to this worthwhile cause. 
 
Robyn Knight 
Yr 3 Teacher & Student Council Coordinator 
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GOLD 

Alethea D, Wayne X, Christopher B, 
Emma T, Jake J, Aiden G, Lalita S 

SILVER 

Bonnie K, Amelia W, Irene Y, Kyle S, Kevin B, Bonnie K, Mia S, Purav J, 
Amelia W, Shreyank D, Amber S, Christopher B, Mikaela M, Ethan C, 
Caitlin E 
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Hello Parents, 
The Foundation students next term will be making their own cars as part of our Design and Technology unit. We would 
like parents and students if possible to please collect milk lids and the squeezy yoghurt Petit Miam lids, shown below in 
the pictures. Please ensure the lids are washed. 
 

                     
 
There will be a named box in LA16 (Miss Karouzakis’s classroom) where all the lids can be kept. 
  
Thank you for your support. 
 
Kind Regards, 
The Foundation Team 
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Congratulations to the following students for receiving a High Distinction for their ICAS Spelling Exams: 
 
Year 2: 
Annabelle W, Kevin B, William A, Eilya Z, Elise D 
 
Year 3: 
Robert D, Lee Qiang C, Aisling C 
 
Year 6: 
Laura D 
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Foundation A Indigo C 

Foundation B Vatsal S 

Foundation C Jayden Z 

Foundation D Mia S 

Foundation E Iva D 

Foundation F Ethan Z 
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Congratulations to our winning classes for last week’s Rubbish Free Lunch Day. The winning prep class was Prep F with 
100% rubbish free lunches. The winning junior school class was 1C with 95% rubbish free lunches. The winning middle 
school classes were 3B, 3E and 4B with 100% rubbish free lunches. The winning senior school class was 6E with 100% 
rubbish free lunches. Our winning classes are rewarded with 15 minutes extra recess! Congratulations!  
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/[!{{ {/hw9 /[!{{ {/hw9 /[!{{ {/hw9 /[!{{ {/hw9 

tw9t ! 88% м5 92% о/ 88% р/ 87% 

tw9t . 96% м9 92% о5 85% р5 No result 

tw9t / 91% н! No result о9 100% р9 80% 

tw9t 5 No result н. 90% п! No result с! 77% 

tw9t 9 No result н/ 86% п. 100% с. 74% 

tw9t C 100% н5 87% п/ 88% с/ 87% 

м! 89% н9 No result п5 No result с5 No result 

м. No result о! No result р! 88% с9 100% 

м/ 95% о. 100% р. 76%   

¢ŜǊƳ о ŜƴŘǎ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ нм {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлмуΦ 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƛǎƳƛǎǎŜŘ ŀǘ нΥолǇƳΦ 

 

!ƊŜǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ŀǊŜ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ōƻƻƪŜŘ 

ǿƛǘƘ /ŀƳǇ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ƛŦ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΦ 

.!{Y9¢.![[Υ Want to play Basketball? There is still time – Registration now open! Players of all ages & abilities are welcome; 
Waverley Comets Basketball Club; Please contact Desi Ioannou on 0403 707 715 or visit waverleycomets.org.au for more 
information and registration form. 
 
 

 !w¢ 9·IL.L¢LhbΥ A Brush with Nature; Solo Art Exhibition by Pratibha Madan; 19 Sep – 7 Oct 2018, Wed -Sun, 12 – 6pm; 
Opening Reception: 19 September, 6 – 8pm; Art Gallery, Mount Waverley Community Centre, 47 Miller Crescent, Mount 
Waverley; Enquiries: 0490 413 200; www.preetkriti.com 
 
 

 


